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The Church’s Mission:  A World That Is Lost 
 

 To put it more fully, the Church’s mission is to reach out to a world that is 
lost without a profound knowledge of the grace of God offered by Jesus Christ.  
Or, to express this in another way, Jesus Christ is indeed the “Good News” and 
we cannot keep this Good News to ourselves.  I believe that more churches, both 
large and small, will decline and eventually die because of their failure to 
understand this reality than from any other reason that might be cited. 
 Bill Kemp says it this way, “People worry about fixing the church roof, 
but not about helping their neighbor to know Jesus.”  Amen.  Oh, by the way, 
does this statement describe the attitude of your congregation?  To be brutally 
honest, does it also reflect your personal attitude in life? 
 Once in awhile I am very pleasantly surprised to visit a country church 
that is filled with people.  Where do they all come from?  The church growth 
gurus’ demographic statistics would not indicate that such a thing is possible.  In 
fact the “experts” would have strongly advised against even having a church in 
that area.  They would let the people drive ten miles into town.  Yet, the people 
are there, despite the demographic odds.  Why?  It is because their church is alive, 
is making a difference to people’s lives, and … there are a significant number of 
folks in the congregation who do not believe it is an imposition to be concerned 
about others’ spiritual well-being, concerned enough to dare to bring them to the 
fellowship of the Body of Christ. 
 There will remain those who believe such a practice is too radical.  Those 
who believe that evangelism is all about slick websites, mass mailings, and posh 
facilities can continue in their fantasies that such strategies will actually usher in 
the Kingdom.  The suburbs are filled with churches that are surrounded by 
thousands of “roofs,” but because they keep fooling themselves in such a way are 
reaching only a tiny fraction of their neighbors. 

The Gospel has always been about people reaching out to people.  It is 
still about people reaching out to people.  The sooner we remember this fact, the 
sooner our churches will stop dying and start to live. 

      Yours in Christ, 
      Joe Fort 
      District Superintendent 

 

District Clergy Retreat May 5-6 
Our annual West District clergy retreat will take place at Camp Allen on May 5-6.  Dr. 
Jerry DeSobe, of the Krist Samaritan Counseling Center, will be our retreat speaker.  Dr. 
DeSobe will focus on how to deal with conflict issues in the congregation and also 
clergy well-being.  These will be valuable sessions for any pastor.  Our song leader this 
year will be the Rev. David Henry, Music Director at First UMC, Bryan.  The cost per 
person will again be $90 this year, including room (double occupancy) and three meals.  
The rate for a single room with meals will be $125. A brochure with more information 
will be forthcoming.  Please mark your calendars now, however, to set aside time for 
this meaningful experience and time of fellowship. 



                     Extravagant Generosity DVD Presentation Guidelines   
    

Texas Annual Conference               May 30 – June 2, 2010 
 
If you plan to present a 3-minute DVD presentation as your conference report, please submit your name, the committee/
organization submitting the report, phone and email in writing with your technical formats by Monday, April 19 to: 
 

Eleanor Colvin 
Director of Communications 

5215 Main Street 
Houston, Texas 77002 
ecolvin@txcumc.org 
713-521-9383 x334 

 

• DVDs must illustrate the organization’s connection/relationship to the Texas Annual Conference of the UMC. 
• DVDs must illustrate the 2010 conference theme: “Extravagant Generosity.” General publicity DVDs previ-

ously shared at Annual Conference, which have not been updated with the theme in mind, will not be broadcast. 
• Submit DVD or MOV QuickTime high resolution files. 
• Submit 3 copies of DVDs.  Please test copies on multiple computers before submission. 

 Center for Clergy Excellence Conference Wide 
Women's Spiritual Retreat - April 9 & Men's Spiritual Retreat - April 10 

Unity Matters Center - Chappell Hill 
 

Allow yourself to get away from your busy schedule by treating yourself to a day of spiritual rest and relaxation.  Unity 
Matters Center is nestled within the forest where you can see rolling hills covered with bluebonnets.  As you enter the 
center, you will smell the enticing aroma of coffee and homemade cinnamon rolls.  Pastries, fruit and cheese are 
available throughout the morning, however, you will want to save room for our gourmet lunch.  In the afternoon, enjoy 
tea, coffee, fruit, cookies, and snacks. Your day of spiritual rest begins with praise and singing. We will then move into 
our circle of peace and healing. The afternoon is yours to do with as you wish ending with Holy Communion together. 

We offer a multitude of things from which to choose: 
Walking Trails 

Fishing 
Massages 

Spiritual Books 
Benches & Swings - Places to Chat or be Alone 

Scriptural Garden Walk 
 

The cost of the day retreat is $75, with an additional fee for 
massages of $55 for an hour or $30 for a half hour.    

Reservations are required.  Please contact Rev. Kathy Harrell at 979-836-8815 or revharrell@unitymatters.org.  



Retired Ministers’ Monthly Social Hosts 
March 15  Jim & Sue Crawford 
   11:30 a.m. at Golden Corral in Huntsville 
    

April 19  Lawrence & Mary Margaret Smith 
   Lee & Jeannine Lamb 
   11:30 a.m. Fish Fry at Lake Woodrow 
   FM 2000 off of 21 (call Smiths at 979-775-6838 for directions) 
 

May 17   Harral & Rita Dunnam 

Church Basement Ladies coming to Blinn 

The hilarious story about the challenges of a 
small town church kitchen comes to Brenham 
as Blinn College presents “Church Basement 
Ladies” on March 23 at 7 p.m. in the Dr. W.W. 
O’Donnell Performing Arts Center. The 
musical comedy tells the story of ladies that 
work in the church basement cooking meals 
for church functions including a huge 
Christmas dinner, a Hawaiian Easter 

fundraiser, a hot July wedding, and the funeral of a dear friend. 
The play features four distinct characters and their relationships as 
they organize the food and solve the problems of a rural church. 
The down-to-earth ladies share recipes, mentor younger church 
members, keep the pastor on course, and generally stave off 
disaster at every turn. The musical is based on the novel “Growing 
Up Lutheran” by Janet Letnes Martin and Suzann Nelson with 
music and lyrics by Drew Jansen. Tickets for this exclusive 
Texas engagement are $25, $15 for students, and available at 
the Blinn College ticket office in the Student Center or by 
calling (979) 830-4024. The ticket office will be closed March 13-
21 during spring break. 

 
 

West/East District Camp  
June 21-25 

Lakeview Methodist  
Conference Center 

For campers entering 4th grade 
through completed 12th grade 

Registration forms at 
www.campingatlakeview.com  

or contact Freda Wood at  
979-255-2432 or  

districtcamp@gmail.com  

St. Paul in Huntsville is excited to announce construction has started for their new sanctuary! 
The new 6,908 square foot church will tie in with the existing structure. The current building will be renovated for 
much needed classrooms, offices, computer lab, library and study hall. The new sanctuary will seat over 400 with a 
commercial kitchen and is equipped to serve as a shelter if needed. Thanks to the West District Building & Locations 
Committee, David Schuler of Spirit Homes and Jerry Reed for helping us make our dream a reality! 

District Office Relocation Update 

At the District Conference in September it was approved to enter into dialogue with Christ UMC, College Station, 
about the possibility of constructing a dedicated district office facility on their campus.  Several meetings have taken 
place, involving both district leaders and representatives from Christ UMC.  The conversations have progressed to a 
point that preliminary design drawings are now being commissioned.  Once these concept drawings are done, they 
will be reviewed by the church for input and approval.  We will keep you informed as more developments transpire 
along this front. 




